SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 17th August in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

12th August 2009







Jonathan Whitehurst










Deputy Town Clerk





         
AGENDA

1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.   Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
 4.
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 29th June 2009.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 29th June 2009 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 
3rd August 2009.  (Previously circulated)
5.
Planning or Enforcement Appeals - Decisions

Site at rear of 114 – 120 St Neots Rd, Sandy, SG19 1BS
Full application to erect 2 one bed and 1 two bed flats on vacant land. The appeal was dismissed by the Planning Inspector. (Copy of decision attached)
6.    Planning and Enforcement Appeals – Notification from Central Bedfordshire Council

Site at land adjoining 32, Brickhill Road, Sandy. Planning Application MB/08/02416/FULL for erection of 1 No. 2 bed cottage with associated access and parking.

Mid Beds District Council refused on 26th February 2009.

Appeal lodged against refusal by Council.

Appeal will be dealt with by written representation procedure.
(For Information Only) 

7.    Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy

8.    Request from Sandy & District Horticultural Society

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached). 

9.    Request from Sandy Football Club
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached). 

10.   Sandy Enhancement Group

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

11.   Allotment land
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
12.   Request from Skatepark Association

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
13.   Open Spaces Sub-Committee
To receive and consider Minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd August 2009 (Copy attached).
14.   Resolution moved on notice under Standing Order 27.

To receive and consider the resolution.

15.   Press Release

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	6/8/09

65/09


	CB/09/05391/  FULL

Mrs G Barlow

4 Heron Close

Sandy

SG19 1NN


	Full application for Two storey rear extension to replace existing conservatory at 4 Heron Close, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3,5 Heron Close, 16,18,20 Swansholme Gardens, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

17/8/09
	

	7/8/09

66/09


	CB/09/05594/  FULL

Mr & Mrs Ash

18 Poplar Close

Sandy

SG19 1HH


	Full application for single storey rear extension at 18 Poplar Close, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 17,19 Poplar Close, 9 London Road, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

17/8/09
	

	10/8/09

67/09


	CB/09/05612/  FULL

Mr C Yap-Young

22 Market Square

Sandy

SG19 1JA


	Full application for change of use from A3/D2 to A3/A5 throughout from coffee shop/children’s play area to coffee shop/bakery to include hot food.  Erection of new canopy over windows and extractor units to side at 22 Market Square, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours Allders Opticians, Budgens Supermarket, Lord Roberts Public House, Gunns Bakery and Newsagents Market Square, Ladbrokes, The High Street, Sandy notified.


	
	PP&OS

17/8/09
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 17.08.09
Deputy Clerk’s Report

8. Request from Sandy & District Horticultural Society

A letter has been received from Sandy & District Horticultural Society with regard to holding a car boot sale on Sandy Town Car Park. (Copy attached) They have requested permission to hold a car boot sale on the Car Park on Sunday 30th May 2010 between 7.00am – 1.00pm. 
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give permission for the car boot sale).

9. Request from Sandy Football Club 
A letter has been received from Sandy Football Club with regard to holding a car boot sale on Bedford Road Recreation Ground. (Copy attached) They have requested permission to hold a car boot sale on the Recreation Ground on the afternoon of Sunday 27th September 2009. 
(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give permission for the car boot sale).

10. Sandy Enhancement Group

At its meeting on Wednesday 22nd July 2009 the Sandy Enhancement Group made one recommendation to go to the next Planning Parks and Open Spaces meeting.

The group

Resolved to Recommend: That the Town Council purchase another hanging basket and fixings to be placed on Mama’s Café in the High Street to balance the existing single basket.

Permission would be needed from the owner of the building to install the additional hanging basket. Cost to purchase and install one extra bracket to hang the extra basket will be £75.00. Cost to hire one additional planted hanging basket £35.00. 
(Members are requested to consider the request and to instruct on how they want to proceed).
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 17.08.09

Deputy Clerk’s Report
11. Allotment land

Members may recall that they asked that Central Bedfordshire be contacted about the change of use of land from play/open space to allotments. A response has been received (Copy attached)

(Members to instruct on how they want to proceed).

12. Request from Skatepark Association
The Town Council has been approached by Mr Ken Lynch on behalf of the Skatepark Association.  It has applied for a grant from the big Lottery Fund in order to purchase a youth shelter to be sited alongside the Skatepark in Sunderland Road. A plan and information about the youth shelter has been provided. (Copy attached)
The Fund managers have told him that they will not make the grant unless he has evidence of a lease agreement on the land where the shelter is to be sited.  The lease should be for a minimum of 5 years.

Mr Lynch is requesting that Sandy Town Council allow this land to be leased to the Skatepark Association, it is likely that such a lease, which needs to be professionally drawn up would cost several hundred pounds.  It would seem appropriate that the Association be asked to bear the costs of drawing up the lease.

(Members are asked if they would like to recommend that the Skatepark Association be allowed to take out a lease on the land in question).

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 17.08.09

Deputy Clerk’s Report
14. Resolution moved on notice under Standing Order 27.

1. Car Parking Faynes Court
Resolution for Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee in the name of Cllr David Broughton

That the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee recognises that Faynes Court suffers from exceptional parking problems due to its proximity to the town centre, and that the Committee urge Central Bedfordshire to introduce parking restrictions in the area as a matter of urgency.
The road in question is the straight part between the buildings owned by Aldwyck Housing and Magnolia Court, and runs from Sunderland Road a short distance, and connects to the public footpath from Pleasant Place.

The part of Faynes Court that turns to the left and runs behind the buildings owned by Aldwyck Housing is still privately owned.

Because Faynes Court is coupled to a public path at one end that makes an attractive short cut to the town centre, there is a temptation for people from other areas to park there and walk into town. At the moment there are no visual parking restrictions, and cars park on both sides of the road and overflow into Sunderland Road impeding movement on the footpath.

And usually during working hours there are an additional five to six cars belonging to the workers at the old chapel in Pleasant Place which is connected by the path. It is not known whether their planning permission made mention of car parking space.

The situation has become intolerable for residents and because cars park on both sides of the road, public services such as waste collection and ambulances are being impeded 

The situation is made worse because residents are allocated only one parking area or a garage. Some garages may be full and some residents have more than one car.

The Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee might also consider whether it should ask Aldwyck Housing and McCanns, the builders of Magnolia Court to introduce a permit scheme for residents. 

An additional problem is that parents drive in from Sunderland Road to drop their children off and so avoid town traffic. These cars turn into Magnolia Court, reverse into the private part of Faynes Court, and then accelerate away, breaking up the surface of the road.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 17.08.09

Supplementary Report
Open Spaces sub-committee minutes Monday 3rd August 

3. Sandy Cemetery 
Tree Plan

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 17.08.09

Supplementary Report
Open Spaces sub-committee minutes Monday 3rd August 

4. St Swithuns Churchyard Trees 
Tree Plan
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4

